Special Board Meeting
June 24, 2020

A regular meeting of the Redbank Valley School Board was held on Monday, June 24,
2020 at 6:30 p.m. in the high school auditorium. The following members were in attendance:
Darren Bain, Dee Bell, Jason Barnett, Carrie Adams, Linda Ferringer, Ann Kopnitsky, Bill
Reddinger, and Chad Shaffer. Donald Nair (Absent)

Executive session 6:38 personnel and negotiations, returned 7:20 pm.

A motion was made by Dee Bell seconded by Carrie Adams to approve the allocation of
CARES and PCCD funds as presented by the administration.

Dee Bell spoke on faucets that provide water to students which right now they don’t
work. Touchless faucets are a good idea. To protect student health. Purchasing Chrome books
for all students. Expand on cleaning, sanitizing maintenance of facilities, Staff Training.
Potential section for software, to enhance online educational experience. Enhance educational
with own cyber. There was talk on third party Cyber School, costs of cyber schooling and
benefits of having our own. Through survey, most students want to return to school. Get stats to
make decision for our own cyber education. Should we Social services for social and emotional
help for the staff. Transportation to keep bus limited with students. Hire someone to take care of
Covid requirements, assess needs for this job description. See what adjustments that can be made
for Special Education students. Legal fees, Technology,

Motion was rescinded awaiting more information.

Meetings are to be moved back to the Library.

Bill Reddinger asked for Public Comments, Joe spoke on Cyber School best wishes are to bring
children back to school but with COVID and guidelines. Utilize this money to expand on Redbank
Valley Cyber School, he looks for 30% of children being pulled out of school.

A motion was made by Chad Shaffer and seconded by Ann Kopnitsky to adjourn at 8:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ll M-
Cheryl Motter
Board Secretary







